

Rahamania Mission

1st Summative Evaluation

Sub: English , F.M- 25 , Class : VII

Signature of the Invigilator

Name:.....Roll No.:..... Date:.....

Reading Comprehension (Seen)

1. Read the passage and answer the following questions.

Belle agreed to this and set off for home with an enchanted mirror and ring. The mirror would allow her to see what was going on back at the Beast’s castle, and the ring would allow her to return in an instant when turned three times around her finger.

Her elder sisters were surprised to find her well fed and dressed in grand clothes. They grew jealous of her happy life at the castle. Upon hearing that she must return to the Beast on a certain day, they begged her to stay just for one more day. They even put onion in their eyes to make it appear as though they were weeping. They secretly hoped that the Beast would grow angry with Belle for breaking her promise and would eat her alive! Belle’s heart was moved by her sisters’ false show of love, and she agreed to stay.

Belle began to feel guilty about breaking her promise to the Beast and used the mirror to see what he was doing back at the castle. She was horrified to discover that the Beast lay half-dead out of heartbreak. He lay near the very rose bushes her father had stolen the rose from. She immediately used the ring to return to the Beast.

A. Now answer the following questions:

3X1=3

(i) What would the enchanted mirror allow Belle?

(ii) Why did the elder sisters put onion in their eyes?

(iii) Why Belle was horrified?

B. Write ‘T’ for true statement and ‘F’ for false statement:

2X1=2

(i) The elder sisters were happy see Belle.

☐

(ii) Belle felt guilty for breaking promise.

☐

C . Complete the following sentences using information from the passage:

2X1 $\frac{1}{2}$ =3

(i) Her elder sister were _____

(ii) Belle used the mirror to _____

2 . Read the poem carefully

“You say that two at Conway dwell,
And two are gone to sea,
Yet ye are seven! – I pray you tell,
Sweet maid, how this may be?”

A. Choose the correct answer: **2X1=2**

- (i) "I pray you tell"- Here 'you' refers to the- (a) the girl ☐ (b) the poet ☐
- (ii) "Sweet maid, how this may be?"- Here sweet maid refers to -(a) Unknown lady ☐ (b) the girl ☐

B. Answer the following question: **2X2=4**

- (i) Write the name of the poem and the poet.
- (ii) What does the girl say about her living brothers and sister?

Grammar & Vocabulary

3. A. Fill in the blanks with suitable possessive adjectives and pronouns: - **1X2=2**

- (i) We love _____ country.
- (ii) Brush _____ teeth every day.

B. Use proper degree of the adjectives the bracket and fill in the blanks: $\frac{1}{2} \times 4 = 2$

- (i) The Rajdhani Express is the _____ (fast) train.
- (ii) The lion is _____ (strong) than tiger.
- (ii) Kashmir is the _____ (beautiful) place in India
- (iv) Mita is as _____ (attractive) as Sushmita.

C. Fill in the blanks with appropriate article and prepositions: $\frac{1}{2} \times 2 = 1$

- (i) We live _____ India.
- (ii) Always speak _____ truth.

Witting Skill

1 Writ a letter to your friend about a tour you recently had in to words use the following hints: **6**

Name of the student of the place -----Date of the tour----- Days spent-----Description of the place.